FIRST TERRESSEE REGIONAL GROUP INC

Charlie announced that during the recent Fort Henry Mall Show that nine new members were added to our roster. We are pleased to welcome: Mike D. Burton, Joel E. Dickerson, Fred Gray, Jessie Hicks, Jr. Several members did a mock judging on one Joe A. Kern, Al Link, Anthony Mann, John K. McClellan and George H. Yoakum, Jr., entered, it probably won lst place. to our group.

Good cars, good show and good people were the favorable comments from Ms. Jo Ann Carrier, coordinator of the Fort Henry Mall. We also learned that our dear frined, Jo Ann will become the new manager of the Holiday Inn-West in Bristol per Mr. Don Wolfe. Before leaving, Jo Ann stated that due to the good reputation of our group, further booking at the Fort Henry Mall will be no problem.

Several cars belonging to members of our group were on display in the showroom at Anderson Ford. Three trophies were awarded based on a Feople's Choice vote The winners were:

1st Place - '60 Boss The Second meeting of the Gulf Coast Regional Mustang Club was held on April 8th The first meeting was held in March, when 24 "Mustang Enthusiasts" participated.

- 1st Place - '69 Boss Bill Davis 429

Wayne Bryant - 2nd Place - '66 Conv. Gary Martin - 3rd Place - '68 GT 500

Congratulations, gentlemen!

Wagon Master, Sid Miller, reported the following:

April 29 - We will meet the Knox-ville group for a picnic at Norris Lake.

We will meet the Char-June 24 lotte group at Linville Falls.

The meet scheduled with the Franklin, North Carolina group has been can-

Rooms for the Eastern National Neet may be difficult to acquire. We have been told that the Ramada Inn is full, but some rooms may be acquired at the Quality Inn.

Next meeting at 8 p.m., May 24th, at Anderson Ford.

Ernie Stout, Secretary.

SCENIC CITY REGIONAL

Meeting was called to order by President, Warm weather finally came to Chattanooga. Charlie Carey.

Our April 22nd meeting was a called to order by President, Warm weather finally came to Chattanooga. Our April 22nd meeting was held outside at the pond at Ramada Inn-East Ridge.

> Everyone had a good time while almost draining the Coke machine.

entered, it probably won 1st place.

Since it's only 35 days until the Eastern National Meet time, all business was centered on the show.

See you in Chattanooga Memorial Day Weekend.

Gail Nunley, Secretary

GULF COAST REGIONAL MUSTANG CLUB

The next meeting brought 47 people. To date, 19 have applied for membership with the National Mustang Club of America.

Discussion was focused on advertising, in corporating, social events and election of officers. Those elected were:

> Bob McNeal, President Anne McNeal, Treasurer Karen Cunningham, Secretary

Our meetings will be held on the second Sunday of each month.

Both meetings adjourned to the parking lot, where everyone became better acquain ted, and we all had a chance to "look over" the beautiful Mustangs.

Karen Cunningham, Secretary

INDY MUSTANGS

Excitement is running high with the Indy Mustang Club. As you know, the Mustang is the Official Pace Car for the Indy race this year.

The Ford Motor Plant at Indianapolis, in conjunction with the "500" Parade Committee has invited our club, along with Ford employees to drive Mustangs in the parade on May 26th. The officials hope to have 30 vintage Mustangs, one each of a convertible, hardtop and fastback for the years 1964 through 1973. Indy Mustangs Club thanks Foxworthy Ford in helping locate needed early models with their advertising.

To add to the excitement, as part of the program, on Qualification Day May 12th, the Mustangs will be driven in parade formation around the track at the Indianapolis Motor Speedway. The drivers will be able to have passengers also on that day.

The qualifications and the "500" parade is to be on national television.

We hope many members of the Mustang Club of America will plan to tune in. Check your local area for viewing time. Members who have been chosen to participate in both these events are busy cleaning, polishing and fine-tuning their prize possessions.

A. Zenobia, Secretary

TREASURE STATE MUSTANG CLUB

The last month has seen an increase in the activities of the Treasure State Mustang Club. The month began with several members making a journey to Billings to take in the car show. Our club president, Lee Cigler, entered one of his Mustangs in the show, and although he didn't win, he gained valuable show experience and will have two cars in the upcoming show in Bozeman.

Our club gained exposure and at least one new member by our participation in the antique car show and swap meet held recently in Great Falls. We seem to attract new members everytime we are able to gather sevarl cars in one place.

Our April meeting consisted of a tour of the city followed by a short meeting at Broadwater Bay. Once again, heads turned at the sight of a dozen Mustangs parading about. Connie Minister reported that the silkscreen logo for our club jackets was ready. It was decided to let each member obtain his own jacket and bring it to our next meeting so that all could be printed at one time. For more information on the jackets, members should contact any of the officers.

Our next meeting was scheduled for May 6. Cars will meet at the Eastside Bank parkinglot and after a short tour, end up at Broadwater Bay for a picnic lunch. As the weather improves, we hope to see more and more of our members' Mustangs.



Our April meeting was held April 10th. At our meeting we were officially challenged to a baseball game by the Trans-Am Club. The game is to be played May 19th at Stony Creek Park in Washington, Michigan. An informal ladies' choice car show is also planned for this date. A committee was set up to organize the event.

The Macomb Mall Show to be held June 7-10 was also discussed. As of now, the show is definitely "ON". Members are being encouraged to bring out their cars to our first show.

Another show, Carnival of Cars, planned for June 10th was brought up. In order for our club to participate, we must supply 4 judges plus 2 alternates to help in the judging. The show is open to all types of antique and special interest cars and there will be a special class for Mustangs. The show is being sponsored by the Classic Car Club of America and will be held at the Ford Proving Grounds in Utica. Michigan.

We would also like to welcome Lee Covert, a new member, to our club.

Gary Schweitzer Regional Group Correspondent

VOLUNTEER REGIONAL GROUP

The April meeting of the Volunteer Regional Group was a very resourceful one. There were over 40 present and a lot of new faces.

The business reports were given and all old business was finished, including the re-ordering of club shirts. Everyone was reminded about the display in Sevierville in June and was urged to get their cars ready, and also about the run with the Kingsport Group on April 29.

The subject of a parts booth in Chattanooga was discussed and voted in. A percentage will go to the club treasury and
we hope everyone will find something to
sell. Everyone was given details on
rooms and reservations for the Chattanooga Show, and if there are any questions about the trip, they should be given to the officers. We hope everyone can
come.

The last subject on the agenda was the announcement of Joe Hammett's leaving our group. We will hate to see Joe and his family leave, they have contributed greatly to the growth of our club. We would like to wish them Good Luck in their new home and we will be looking forward to seeing them in Atlanta this year.

Carol Pearson, Secretary



The April meeting was a very good one. It rained that day, but we were still able to have a good time. We didn't get to go to the Earefoot Bar but we still met at the mall and went for a drive to the Parkway Cafe in Bethalto for a nice meal. After words, we went to Tom O'Dell's house and held our meeting.

It was voted and approved to drop our monthly dues. There will just be a \$5.00 annual charge. It will be due in June of each year. This goes in to effect as of June, 1979. So all dues up to June must be still paid.

We are invited to the Eastgate Car Show on September 8th. There will be 3 trophies given, but we have to judge our own cars.

We have a new member: Bill Meyers and family. He has a real fine looking '66 convertible. Glad to have him with us.

Bill Camp, President

THE PONY EXPRESS

Cur May meeting took place at its regular time and place was the Pizza Inn on Green River Road at 2:00 p.m. The meeting got started by Randy Adams, President of the club, explaining to visitors and new members what the club's objectives and future plans are. He then went on to discuss our scheduled event on May 19th which was a membership drive (a convoy) which was described in April issue of "The Mustang Times". We then discussed an alternate date in case the gas stations of southern Indiana decided to

close their stations from May 17-20 which would affect our convoy greatly. As it turned out, they decided on May 15 to shut down, but on May 16, the decided to cancel the shutdown. We were somewhat confused as to what they were going to do so we postponed the convoy until a later date.

We have two shows planned for the future. One on June 16 in Vincennes at Dick Leonard Ford, Inc. This will be at a tent sale on 8 acres of land around a lake. The other is being planned for City Motors in Princeton, Indiana. The date is undecided. We then listened to a poem by Brent Hardin

David Jarvis, Secretary

FIRST PENNSYLVANIA REGIONAL GROUP

The second organizational meeting of the 1st Fennsylvania Regional Group of The Mustang Club of America was held on Sunday, April 8, 1979, at the home of Ed and Isabel Lenny. There were 13 people present. Since the first meeting, our membership has increased by 10 members as a grand total of 23. Our treasurer reports \$110 in our treasury.

Bill Manson has sent information to additional people and Bill reminded everybody that a member of our group must be a member of the national club.

Secretary, Isable Lenny, mailed information to The Mustang Times and Mustang News about our first organizational meeting and these two publications will be added to our newsletter mailing list so they are fully informed of our activities.

Good news, gang - Dr. Bill Bollman performed delicate surgery and has inserted our Mustang group in the Macungie Das Awkscht Fescht, Macungie, Fa. This was an extremely delicate operation as the recipient was reluctant, but was finally worn down by Bill's persuasive ability. This means that our group will be part of the largest club show in the U.S. on Sunday, August 5th at Macungie Memorial Park For those who have seen this show before, you can appreciate what a step forward this will be for our group and for Mustangs. Due to space limitations only Mustangs from 1965-68 may be shown. The classes will be Open 1965-66 and Open 1967-68. Bill is also going to try to find a sponsor for Best of Show trophy. Members with cars of this vintage are urged to show them, but because of space limitations we are not publicizing for additional entries.

Wany thanks to Bill Bollman for his fine effort for getting Mustang recognition in a nationally recognized show. Way to go, Bill!!

Bill also made arrangements for the use of Macungie Memorial Hall for our upcoming meeting. The rental will be \$10 per hour and there is no time limit. This upcoming meeting will be a general membership meeting and we want everyone who knows of a perspective member to urge them to attend. We are now ready to go public.so bring a friend.

Our group has been asked to conduct the Mustang Show at the New Hope, Pa. Automobile Meet for 1980. This too, is a very prestigious car event and will definitely give our group another show in the arm (sorry, Bill-make that a show in the mouth). This show is limited to Mustangs of 1965 and 1966 and is a real fine family event with a summer fair atmosphere.

Bill Manson mentioned that a park near his home was available for a show. However, Fred Glazier and others felt that an informal get-together would be better. No date was set.

A discussion was held on finding a permanent meeting place. We would like a place that is centrally located and has no rental charge. Bill Manson is going to call the Quakertown YMCA and Ed Lenny is going to get in touch with the Whitehall Mall Community Room. Fring any ideas you have for a meeting place so it can be discussed again.

Fill Follman will line up a meeting place for June 3rd.

Rill Manson and Jody Gilchrist will serve as a committee to draw up a set of bylaws.

Jack Quay and Brian Faurl are going to work will Bill Bollman on the Awkscht Fescht.

A discussion was held on getting extra income for our club. Some discussion was held on 50-50 drawing; sale of Mustang T-shirts; use of our cars for sales promotions; and car shows at shopping malls.

Isabel Lenny, Secretary

classified advertising

FOR SALE: 1967 Mustang 2*2 G.T. fastback, 289-4V, 4 speed, black interior, green w/white stripes, 15,000 original !! miles, show room condition, never been out in winter. Asking \$4,500. Larry LaFond, Luna Trail, Southbury, Conn. 06488 (203) 264-7668.

WANTED:
Air cleaner, shroud and tube for a 1965-289 Challangers Special 4 bbl. Also, a jack, a ratchet type lug wrench and an automatic console for a '65 2+2 with A/C. State price and condition when writing. Larry Johnson, Jr., 206 E. Azalea Drive, Crestview, Fl. 32536.

FOR SALE:
65-66 GT lites/bars, excellent, \$300.
65 NOS gas cap, \$65. Rally Facs, \$200.
Each/best offer. NOS antenna, \$40. 65
red NOS Pony mats, front & rear, \$45. Remote control mirror, \$40. Woodgrain
wheels (2), \$50. The Pair. Convertible
rear well chrome & stainless trim w/new
boot snap studs, \$50. GT rear valance
panel w/stainless rings, NOS, \$40. NOS
trumpets, \$45. Fair. GT emblems, pair
NOS, \$10. Front valance panel, upper, NOS
\$30. Set 65 spinner wheelcovers, one has
'64½ spinner, \$50. New convertible well
cover, black, \$20. Pony pistol door grips
\$10 pair. 65 GT fastback, no engine or
transmission but restorable car. Falomino
gold. Best offer. Jim Weeks, 2530 Sun Up
Lane, Lantana, F1. 33462 (305) 965-4565.

FOR SALE: 1965-66-67-68 Mustang GT side stripes. An exact reproduction. 1965-66-67 red, blue, black or white \$25 for 65-66, and \$35 for 1967. 1968 red, blue, black, white or gold for \$36. Night reflective available in all colors for 1967 \$58. and 1968 \$59. Prices are per pair. Shipped postage paid from Seattle. Tony Pickering, 4428 Valmont Flace, Victoria f.C., Canada VSE 536 (604) 477-7702.

FOR SALE:
FORD-MERCURY-SHELBY Performance parts, cars, literature, and all new Super Ford Collector Series with sketches and articles on all the Super Fords. SUBSCRIBE NOW! All subscribers get 2 free 50-word classified ads. A one year subscription (12 issues) only \$6.00 (outside U. S. \$10.50). Send to: TH3 SUPER FORD PARTS EXCHARGE, T-110 Cvid St., Seneca Falls, N. Y. 13148. See our full page ad in this issue.

FOR SALE: 1966 Trunk Lid, excellent condition\$25.00. Vance Stillinger (404)894-5984.

NEEDED: For 1966 Mustang--passenger door or skin. Hank Stahnke, 6501 W. 34th St., Berwyn, Illinois 60402 (312) 484-2735.

FOR SALE: Mustang GT 1966 hardtop, style steel wheels, Rally Pac, Fony interior, tinted glass, remote mirror, FS., 4 speed, radials, maroon over black, good condition. Must sell, unfortunately, First \$1,700 takes it. Maryland. Marion Holloway (301) 546-1078.